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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

January 25th, 2009
6:00 pm Carmela R. opened the meeting with a quiet time and read from the GSR Handbook.
Attendance:  65
Introduction for first time attendees:  

Eric – GSR Joy Lutheran
Bob – GSR BB wed Serenity House
Kevin – GSR 7pm Sun BB
Dick S – 8:30AM Sat Serenity House

Veronica – GSR Sat 10;00 AM Ser House

Matt – Treasurer Tue Living Free

Scott- Alt GSR Berger Hall

Pete – GSR Ser House Thursday 8:30 PM
Dean – GSR Saturday Night Serenity House

Brittany – Visitor

Dan – Secretary Round Lake Alano Club

Anniversaries:

Paul  - 2 years
Mike – 2 years
Scott – 1 year
Steve K. – 9 years

Dean – 18 months

Secretary’s Report:

As December minutes were just posted approval will be called for in February.

Treasurer’s Report:

Genevieve – gave a summary of the December spending and income plus budget for the new year.  motioned to accept; - all were in favor. Full financial summary can be found at the end of these minutes in Attachment A.

GSR Reports:

Jay – Announced Funraiser  for Soberfest 2009. Theme – working with others.
John – Needs speaker for the Great Lakes Treatment Center.
Alan – Resurrection Treatment Center in Lake Bluff needs support.
Debbie G. – Wednesday 5:15 PM 11th  Step meeting in Ingleside needs support.
Old Business:
Alternate GSR Contact position is open.
New Business:
Visitor:
Barbara from the Spring Conference committee spoke on details of the conference and generating support.
NIA Primary Purpose Register
Announcement on content by Carmela 

Upcoming Events: 
Big Book conference in October

Area Assembly in Waukegan in April; we will be                                                                           briefing our representative to New York. 

Committee Reports
Directory:

Alan -  Received E – Mail for closed meetings. Scott recommended we look into producing them through Office Max as it is probably cheaper.
Answering Service:

Will get caught up at February meeting.
Total



Meeting Information
0
12 Step

0
Spanish Meetings
0
Other Districts

0
Hang Up/ call back     0
Alanon/ NA.
            0
Wrong number
0
Miscellaneous

0
Website info 

0
Solicitors

0
Treatment:
Jay - Report attached. 
Motion to increase budget was made and tabled until next meeting.

Public Information:
Rick– 30 locations not filled to Place Business cards at.
CPC:

No report
Grapevine:

Kevin – Has display at home; Subscriptions will be going up.
Literature:
Dawn – Orders for literature are available on line.
Corrections:
Inventory:

Have 1/4 case of Big Books.
Need Grapevines.
Meet Tue/Thurs

Applications: – one approved, one pending

Newsletter:
Scott – January went very smoothly, February was posted in error.
Archives:

No Report
Special Needs:

Report will be attached
Events:

No report
Website:  
Cindy– Updated e-mail.
· December: 1,537 visits

· January ;    1,312 visits so far

GSR Contact Committee:

Need help to find meetings that need a GSR.
Debbie G. nominated for alternate and accepted.
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM : 

Wants to start a GSR corner in conscious contact


DCM Report  Carmela – report attached
DISTRICT  10 GSR Meeting

Grayslake, IL

January 24, 2009

Report of the DCM

District 10 Service Members,


It is with great pleasure that I report to you for the first time as DCM for District 10.  I have already begun to dig my heels in a bit and am learning more than I thought possible.  In my few recent years of service, as GSR and at district committee, most recently treasurer and now DCM, I have been able to interact and meet many folks from various districts and have been able to learn about how they do business.  There are so many active thriving districts, such as ours and there are, of course, those who struggle to hang on, who have very little participation and can barely meet basic expenses.  It is my hope, no matter what challenges or concerns may be raised before us, to always keep in mind the principle of our first tradition of unity.  Together we can accomplish so much more than any one of us alone.  As we begin a new journey into service, I hope to stay clear of ego and single mindedness – perhaps it is a good thing the DCM doesn’t get a vote!  In our service manual, the DCM roles and responsibilities are laid out for me – with help and prayer, I hope to make a bare scratch on any of them – most importantly to always keep in mind that our primary purpose in being here is for the alcoholic who has not yet found to solution we offer.


On to the fun part, I attended the Area Committee meeting yesterday in LaFox, IL.  NIA Conference reports, committee appointments, standing committee reports, committee considerations, such as 2010 state conference bids, and upcoming assembly agenda items were among the topics of discussion.  Shout out to District 11 for wining the bid for the 2010 State Conference.  I will forward Committee minutes to GSRs as available for you to reference.  Our Primary Purpose Register finance is underway and I have provided copies to each of you to begin to connect with our Area activities and perhaps get some ideas of our own from it.


I have treats for almost every committee chair/alt chair that I brought back with me from yesterday’s meeting.  Please see me after the meeting to collect!  GSRs – don’t forget – you have the most important job in AA – we need and encourage your support and commitment to Alcoholics Anonymous in District 10 - we can’t do it without you!  Please stop by the ask-it-basket with any questions you may have so we can begin to address them at the next meeting.


In the coming weeks, I will be sending committee members agenda items for the Pre-General Service Conference Assembly in April.  We will need to work hard to make sure our groups are aware of the items and that we bring our groups’ consciouses to the assembly.  We will be taking some time each GSR meeting to discuss items, as needed.  I will do my best to help disperse and disseminate the information – I know it can be overwhelming.  

I am grateful to be a part of this with you.

Thank you all who come early and sty late to help setup and clean up.  See you next Month on February 22nd.  

Respectfully submitted,

Carmela Richeson

DCM, District 10

Sunday, January 25, 2009

D10 Treatment Report

Gateway has reinstated the Adult treatment programs.  A women’s meeting is scheduled to begin this week on Tuesdays at 7 pm. Marybeth K. is the contact person/chair for that meeting.  The youth group is expanding to accommodate the additional adults and the Friday meeting at 8 pm is growing. You can get more info on the meeting by calling Mike Y. in the directory.

IOP in Lake Villa has two meetings, Monday morning at Women’s group at 11 am and Tuesday evening at 7:30 pm.  All are encouraged to attend. 

Western Lake DUI is in the Directory

We are looking into another facility “The Bradley Counseling Center/Allendale School in Lake Villa that has hosted an AA meeting in the past, contact will be made with them this week.

I have formed a subcommittee for the Bridging the Gap Program.  We have adopted a workbook from Area 19 Treatment and Hospital committee that explains in detail how to contact a Treatment Facility/Hospital for the purpose of carrying the message and for introducing the Bridging the Gap Program.  Each of the volunteers has a copy of the guide.  We are using it exclusively for current and hopefully future committees so we will have the same information and techniques for contacting facilities on a regular basis. 

  We have narrowed our search for Treatment Facilities to 28 with the addition of 6 hospitals. I have a list of Detox Centers, some we currently use and others are being contacted so that we know what level of care they provide.  

We will be using information packets as a tool to contact perspective Facilities. The information packets will contain the following pamphlets:

1) AA in Treatment Facilities

2) If you are a Professional

3) Bridging the Gap

4) Copy of a current Meeting Directory for D10

I purchased coins for the Youth group at Gateway, Living Sober books for IOP and pamphlets for the Bridging the Gap information packets.

 While we use the Literature committee to order our books, I am of the understanding that they are charged to the Treatment Committee Budget.

We are in need of the Beginner packets like those that are offered by the Area Literature Committee discussed at the last Assembly.  

    I am requesting an increase to the Treatment budget as we have almost depleted our budget for 2009.  I am requesting an increase of $250 to cover expenses for books and literature.  When Gateway closed its adult program the 7th Tradition ceased.  The Women’s meeting on Tuesday will be self supporting to some extent but at the moment still needs books and literature for start up. IOP Women’s group is self supporting but the Tues. Night group is not generating many donations.  

I would like to start looking for a facility to have a Bridging the Gap workshop for sometime in July or August.  All suggestions are welcome.  I am going to contact D11 & D12 for their ideas; perhaps we can make it a joint venture.  

Submitted by:

Jay Dzik

D10 Treatment Chair

Special Needs Committee Report 1-25-2009

The NIA Special Needs is focusing their attention on elder communities (senior residences, independent living, assisted living and nursing homes).  I spoke to the Area Special Needs Coordinator, Jeanne, this afternoon.  She is going to get to me six large-print Big Books, Grapevines and Information Packets for the elder communities in our District.

She told me of a story of a gentleman in a nursing home she encountered who was all ready to go to a meeting; he had his hat, coat and Big Book.  He thought she was going to take him to a meeting.  Due to liability issues, this is not possible.  She was going to bring a meeting to him.    

So, now I need to organize a committee.  I would like to ask the GSRs here today to take back to their groups that we have a need for volunteers in two areas:

1) Contacting Senior Residences in District 10.  We have a sample letter that we can mail to Senior Residences in District 10 and I have a list of residences and senior centers.  I will need volunteers to answer any questions they may have about A.A. or introduce their alcoholic person to our Fellowship.  Also, I will need volunteers who are available to make presentations about A.A. to staff or residents.  I personally will not be able to do this work, because of my job as the Director of ElderCARE.  That would break my anonymity in the community.   But, I can certainly work “behind the scenes”.

2) We need volunteers who can provide transportation to meetings.  Whether a person is handicapped in some way (blind, hearing impaired, using a walker) or because of loosing their licenses.  We need to be able to help those that cannot get to a meeting.  My vision is having a list of volunteers who we could call, if we receive a call from a person who needs a ride to a meeting.  

If the GSRs could email or call me with the volunteer names and phone numbers and which activity they would like to do.  I will organize our efforts.

In faithful service, 

Jill G.

District 10

Special Needs Committee, Chair

jill_glen@msn.com 

262-697-0236

Attachment A – Treasury Report       
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